
 Message from Head teacher:  We have talked about firework safety in assembly today. If you are 

going to a fireworks display tonight or over the weekend, please remember to keep safe and if lighting your own 
fireworks to follow the firework code. Have a lovely evening. 

Announcements 
Congratulations to our Head Teacher 
Rebecca Harris who got married during the 
holidays and is now known as Mrs Norton! 
 
And congratulations also to Claire Blackler 
who gave birth to a healthy baby 
boy...Gregory. Both mum & baby are doing 
very well! 
 
Request from Class Cremyll 
Please could we have any empty mini baked 
bean tins so we can make Christmas cakes. 
Thank you! 
 
Rame Gig Club’s New Gig 
Rame Gig Club will be launching their new 
gig on Saturday 7th November at 12noon on 
Cawsand Beach. Everyone is invited to the 
launch and blessing. Refreshments will be 
provided. 
 
Memorial Service at Maker 
Class Argyll went to a memorial service at 
Maker Heights. The service was held to 
remember a soldier who died 225 years ago. 
The grave of the soldier has only recently 
been rediscovered and restored. Argyll were 
very proud to represent our school and the 
wider community. 
 
Building Maintenance 
During the holiday period, the lobby was 
painted and touched up. We also have new 
cupboards in the pupil’s kitchen. 
 
Camp Theatre Company at Maker 
Will be presenting 3 one-act comedies—
please see attached for more information. 

Dates For Your Diary 

5th November 2015 CAWSAND 
TORPOINT 
CORNWALL 
PL10 1LR 
 
Tel: 01752 822502 
Fax: 01752 823407 
 
Email: head@fourlanesend.cornwall.sch.uk 
Website:  www.fourlanesendprimary.co.uk 

Teaching Assistant Swaps 
Just to let you know that Mr Stewart is now 
working in Class Plym and Mrs Evans is now 
working in Class Cremyll. 
 
PE kits 
One of our boys has lost his PE kit. Please 
could you check at home to see if your child 
accidently took it home. Thank you! 
 
East Cornwall Harriers 
If you are interested in entering the Cornish 
Fun Run at Pensilva on Sunday 15th 
November, please see attached entry form. 
 
Head lice 
There is a head lice issue again in school, 
particularly in Class Cremyll. Please can we 
ask that all parents/carers do a head lice 
check this weekend to stop the spread of 
head lice again.  If we notice your child has a 
persistent problem with head lice, as part of 
our duty of care we will approach you in 
confidence to support you in resolving the 
issue. 
 
Peninsula Trust Courses 
Please see attached for your information. 
 
Music Lessons 
Martin Entwistle teaches music lessons in 
school. If you would like your child to learn an 
instrument/singing. He can teach keyboard, 
piano, singing and trumpet. Mr Entwistle 
teaches individual lessons, or smaller and 
larger group sessions to reduce the cost. If 
you would like more information regarding 
this please contact Mr Entwistle on  
martin.entwistle@cantab.net or 07817 
450710.  

 
 

Fourlanesend Community Primary School 

Class News 
Class Argyll — We have auditioned for 
parts in the Midsummer Nights Dream play 
by William Shakespeare and are looking 
forward to learning who plays which part!  
For our entertainment topic, we investigat-
ed what the Victorians and Romans did for 
entertainment and were especially interest-
ed in how they kept a spinning top going 
with whips. By Natasha, Rosie & Jude 
 
Class Lynher — In Maths we’ve been 
learning about fractions. In English we are 
writing about our personal lives focussing 
on the rollercoaster of our emotions. In 
History and DT we are learning about old 
fashioned games and are going to create 
our own game for the Christmas Wonder-
land. By Ella & Noah 
 
Class Tamar — In Science we learnt 
about light and dark, and took it in turns to 
go in the dark den & guessing what the  
various objects were. In PE we did shadow 
dancing where the whole class had to mim-
ic James & Jack’s dance moves. By Ruby, 
James & Jack 
 
Class Cremyll — Yr1: We learnt about 
halves, drawing a line down the middle of a 
piece of paper and colouring in each half. 
In English, we have been reading the 3 
Little Pigs. Yr2: In maths we learnt about 
quarters & halves. In English, we wrote 
thank you letters to Mrs Roberts for taking 
us to the beach. By Alice & Ollie 
 
Class Plym — Foundation & Yr1: we 
have been learning about space and how 
things float around. And we have been 
learning about measuring and the different 
size of things. By Coa & Chloe 
Yr1– We have been learning about the 
pigs and the big bad wolf. We asked him 
how he blew the houses down. By Leonar-
do.  
 

Wednesday 18th November -   
Individual school photos 
 

Friday 18th December - End of term 
 

Tues 8 Dec - FS/KS1 nativity evening 
performance 5pm 
 

Wed 9 Dec - FS/KS1 nativity afternoon 
performance 
 

Wed 9 Dec - Winter Wonderland from 
3.30-5pm 

AFTER SCHOOL CLUB AT  
FUNKY MONKEYS 

Please contact Sue on the following to 
book a place for your child : tel 
822287 or email sue@wringford.co.uk 

Birthdays This Week  

 
Mya, Corin, Ines, Taylor 


